Saturday, November 2, 2013

Weekly Message received of the Most Holy Mother Mary, Queen of the Blessed, transmitted at the Marian Center of Figueira, Minas Gerais, Brazil, to the visionary Friar Elías

Dear children,

On the eve of the anniversary of the weekly Messages transmitted by My Immaculate Heart, today I call on you to remember all the teachings that I have communicated during this last year, and I also ask for the collaboration of the pilgrims for the publication of the first book with all the daily Messages, which I will bless on December 25 of this year, because I promise to come on that day with Christ.

On the eve of the anniversary of the weekly Messages, these sacred but simple instructions will become monthly, thus fulfilling the request of your Lord, of also appearing the third Saturday of each month to guide you and accompany you. After a year has passed of monthly Messages, My task with you will go through a withdrawal; that means, dear children, that afterwards, My coming will be once a month, in the coming year of 2014.

But if your hearts do not lose the devotion and the love with which you honor My Immaculate Heart, the Lady of the Solar Universe will also be able to visit you in a special way.

Beloved children, today I declare this communication to you because you know that My Apparitions throughout the centuries have had a cycle and a specific time. But today I want you to strengthen that union with Me, for in this way, more hearts will be activated in prayer and will thus be responding to My celestial call.

On this day of Mercy, I want to thank you for the persistence and the effort you made in the life you gave to this, My Marian Center of Figueira, as well as the fruits you have cultivated through each Marian meeting on the Hill.

I invite the other Marian Centers to join and practice the same rhythms of devotion that you have at the Marian Center of Figueira. In this way, your hearts will work on your fraternity and in the end times you will not feel alone even for a moment.

Dear children, today the Queen of Peace thanks you for this spiritual moment that you share with Me, because the life of a Marian Center is built and evolves through the steps of love that My children decide to take.

Today, the Marian Center of Figueira is carrying out its greater task from the spiritual universe. Thus, now I ask that the members of this Center work and organize a monthly pilgrimage to the Hill of Apparitions, for the simplest of the simple; so that in honor of the Mother of the Divine Conception of the Trinity, for Me they pray the Holy Rosary for Peace in the inner self of all the beings of the Earth. This pilgrimage can include the precious procession of candles and the songs that I always listen to from the top of the Hill.

Beloved children, may the impulse of living the peace of the heart be ever stronger, for the whole world has need of your beautiful prayers.

I thank you, dear children, for responding to My call!

Peace to you all,

Mary, Queen of the Blessed